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March 16, 2016 
 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street 
Jefferson City, MO 65101 
 
Re: Notice of Relinquishment of Eligible Telecommunications Carrier Designation and 

Discontinuance of Wireless Services of Nexus Communications, Inc. d/b/a Reachout 
Wireless 

Dear Mr. Collins:  

Nexus Communications, Inc. (“Nexus”) hereby gives notice to the Commission that it is 
discontinuing its provision of wireless services in Missouri and relinquishing its designation as 
an Eligible Telecommunications Carrier (“ETC”), which was issued by the Commission on 
August 26, 2009.1  In the Matter of the Application of Nexus Communications, Inc., dba TSI for 
Designation as an Eligible Telecommunications Carrier in the State of Missouri for the Limited 
Purpose of Offering Wireless Lifeline and Link up Service to Qualifying Households, Order, File 
No. RA-2009-0375 (Aug. 26, 2009).  Nexus’ decision to relinquish its ETC is the result of 
changes in the industry and proposed modifications to the Lifeline program. 

 
Notice to all wireless subscribers in Missouri will be sent on March 22, 2016 to permit 

them to obtain alternative service.  The impact of this discontinuance will be minimal because 
only approximately 2,099 Nexus wireless subscribers are being discontinued, and those 
consumers have multiple options for alternative service providers in Missouri. 

 
Nexus is providing an original of this filing, along with one copy for stamp and return 

purposes.  Please date-stamp and return in the self-addressed envelope included with this filing.  
Should you have any questions regarding this filing, please do not hesitate to contact Adam 
Shoemaker at adamshoemaker@dwt.com or (202) 973-4222. 
 

Sincerely, 

__<s> Adam Shoemaker___ 
Adam Shoemaker 

                                                 
1 Nexus previously notified the Commission though a Notice of Discontinuance, filed on January 8, 2015, that it 
would discontinue its wireline services.   At that time, Nexus stated that it intended to continue to provide wireless 
service.  It is now discontinuing that service as well. 
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